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Worship at 9:30 a.m. 
 

Welcome to guests and visitors. 
If you do not have a church home, we would be glad to 
visit with you about making Peace CRC your church. 



 
Peace Christian Reformed Church 

Menno, SD 
April 16, 2023 

 
 

Organist    Alita Guthmiller 

Welcome & Announcements  Rev. Ryan VanderWees 

* Call to Worship 

* Greeting from God/Greeting One Another 

* Opening Hymn:  Blue Hymnal 324 - God Himself is With Us 

God’s Will for Our Lives 

* Hymn: Blue Hymnal 411 - How Firm a Foundation 

Congregational Prayer, followed by the Lord’s Prayer 

Offering Plate by the Exit in the back of the sanctuary for the General Fund 

* Hymn:  Blue Hymnal 89, Psalm 48 - Within Thy Temple, Lord 

Scripture:  2 Chronicles 29:1-19  

Sermon:   Cleansing the House of the Lord 

Prayer 

* Hymn:  Blue Hymnal 426 - Jesus, With Thy Church Abide 

* Apostles Creed 

* Benediction 

* Closing Hymn:  Blue Hymnal 488 - Now Blessed Be Jehovah God 

Postlude 

 

*Please stand if able 



 
Today/This Week: 
April 16 – Worship, 9:30 a.m., Sunday School 
 Consistory Meeting, 4 p.m. 
April 19 – Women’s Morning Bible Study, 10 a.m. 

Confirmation class, 3:30 p.m. 
Women’s Evening Bible Study, 7 p.m. 
Consistory Meeting, 7:30 p.m. 

 
Upcoming 
April 23 – Worship, 9:30 a.m., Sunday School 
April 26 - Confirmation class, 3:30 p.m. 

Women’s Evening Bible Study, 7 p.m. 
Men’s Bible Study, 7 p.m. 

April 29 – Mother/Daughter Luncheon, 6:30 p.m. 
 
April 9:  Attendance – 112; Offering – $7295 for World Missions 
 
SOUND SYSTEM for April:  Robert Heckenlaible 
USHER April:  Brent Haberman 
 
WEEKLY PRAYERS:  Each week throughout the year we as a consistory are 
asking for prayers for the families and individuals of Peace Christian Reformed 
Church.  The families to keep in mindful prayer for this week of April 9- Hulda 
Auch, Roger & Alita Guthmiller, and Brittany/Austin/Hunter Haberman. 
 
OFFICE HOURS:  Pastor Ryan will have scheduled office hours at the church each 
Tuesday, from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. 
 
SYMPATHIES:  We extend our thoughts and prayers in the passing of Nora 
Aisenbrey late Thursday, April 13.  Nora’s visitation and funeral will be 
Wednesday, April 19, here at Peace.  Visitation will begin at 9:30 a.m., with the 
funeral to follow at 10:30 a.m.  Lunch will follow the family’s committal service.  
Please remember Audrey Fergen and family during this time of mourning. 
 
BIBLE STUDY:  If anyone is interested in a Sunday afternoon or evening bible 
study, please talk to Pastor Ryan. 
 
MOTHER-DAUGHTER LUNCHEON:  The Mother-Daughter Luncheon is planned 
for April 29, at 6:30 p.m.  There is a sign-up sheet on the table in the Social Hall. 
 
 



 
SERVE LEADERS NEEDED:  The Youth Group is looking for two SERVE leaders 
that would be willing to accompany our group to Alamosa, CO June 17-24.  If 
anyone is interested or has questions, they can talk to Rachel or Brett 
Guthmiller.  It's a great opportunity and we ask that you prayerfully consider it. 
It's a moving experience that's hard to describe. 
 
VBS DATES – MARK YOUR CALENDARS:  Vacation Bible School will be held July 
24-28.  The theme is Keeper of the Kingdom, based on Ephesians 6:10 Be strong 
in the Lord and in the strength of His might. 
 
LADIES GROUP 1 – There will be a meeting for Group 1 members in the kitchen 
after church this morning to work on plans for the mother/daughter luncheon. 
 
MORNING BIBLE STUDY:  The last women’s morning bible study of the spring 
will be postponed one week to April 26 due to the funeral this week.  There will 
be a potluck on April 26 also. 
 
THANK YOU FROM MOCC:  On behalf of the MOCC staff and board of directors, 
we are so thankful for all of the support shown for our spaghetti fundraiser at 
the end of March! We had about 200 people attend which was an amazing 
turnout! We raised $7,730 which was put towards a new stove in the kitchen! 
We are so appreciative of all of the love and support from Menno and the 
surrounding communities! Thank you!  - Michelle Kettwig, Adminstrator, MOCC 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PEACE CRC Consistory Members: 
ELDERS DEACONS 
Roger Guthmiller Brett Guthmiller 
Henry Bender Jeremy Zeeb 
Mark Schaeffer Brent Haberman 
Phil Neuharth Andrew Schaeffer 
Don Sayler 


